

Minutes of a meeting of North Scarle Village Hall & Playing Fields Committee on 18th March 2013 at 7.30pm

- Present :** Laura Bell, Paul Cobb, Andrew O'Brien, Pat Malson. Rosie Rowe.
- 1. Apologies** Ken Hall, Ben Humphries, Dave Pierce, Barry Quibell, Collen Vickers, Barbara, Wells, Shirley Wells.
- 2. Minutes of the last meeting** Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated.
- 3. Matters arising** N/A.
- 4. Report from Secretary** Nothing to report.
- 5. Report from Treasurer** SW was not present - accounts were discussed.

Income and Expenditure for March 2013

Income	£	£
	Mar 2013	Mar 2012
Caravans	560.00	794.00
Room Hire	36.00	5.00
Hall event income		40.00
Car Boot	204.00	
Interest	1.14	1.14
	801.14	840.14
Expenditure	£	£
	Mar 2013	Mar 2012
EON Electricity	280.00	238.00
Just Giving		18.00
Fire Ext Service		
Building Maint		
Gas cylinder		
Mower servicing		
Cleaning	22.00	
Playground Maint	50.40	2091.51
Anglian Water		
Severn Trent	151.30	
Misc	68.69	286.80
BIFFA	213.48	319.90
Pestforce	375.00	
Advertising	46.80	
	1225.67	2954.21
Premier account	9121.73	
Current account	4076.66	
Cash	809.09	
	14006.48	

6. Report from representatives

- 6.1 Bowls Club. No rep present.
- 6.2 Cricket Club. AO'B reported that they have had a meeting to discuss changes at the pavilion. A request was made for permission to extend the front veranda. Green Thumb are tending the wicket in preparation for the new season. The hall will be required for teas again this season – a donation will be made to the NSVH & PFC. Fundraising is needed this season – a car boot stall was suggested.
- 6.3 Church Council. No rep present.
- 6.4 Methodist Chapel. No rep present.
- 6.5 Model Engineering Society. No rep present.
- 6.6 Parish Council. No rep present.
- 6.7 Tennis Club. No rep present.
- 6.8 Training Club. No rep present.
- 6.9 Women's Institute. RR reported that the AGM was held last week. Two meetings to be held at the village hall this year with a view to moving venue to the hall next. Lighting outside the hall was raised as a potential issue. PC said this was to be addressed shortly.
- 6.10 Play Area. Nothing to report.
- 6.11 Village Hall Committee. BH reported the following:
 - a. Quiz night has been held.
 - b. Funding - Nobles – no response to previous.
 - c. BIFFA do not fund projects for disabled toilets.
 - d. Cluster meeting to be held at Sturton – various people will attend.
 - e. Hall exterior need tidying
 - f. PC to write to school again to offer use of hall (FOC) for school Christmas production.

7. **Car Boot Sales** 31 March will be first car boot. PC arranging adverts for the press. Mole catcher has been employed for the field £350/annum. Cricket club have offered roller to level field.

8. **Caravan Site** charges amended – As from 1 April (unless pre-booked) £11 with hook-up, £7 without, Rally fee to remain the same.

9. **Utilities** BIFFA have been given the required notice of contract cancellation (August 2013). Veolia will be re-contacted for new quote. Look at possibility of free bin from NKDC.

10. Any other business

- New groundsman (Paul Thompson having resigned) has been employed on trial contract (Brian Bateman – 2 months)
- RR stated the proposed source of Brownies chairs was no longer available.
- CV - Small room bar to be removed and doorway sealed.
- PC – Just Giving subscription has been terminated. Check HMRC reimbursements.

- DP – Expressed a desire to use small meeting room for their regular monthly meetings – he will liaise after discussing with members.
- Enhancement to caravan site fire extinguisher area. – CV sourcing materials ASAP.
- LB enquired about Tennis Club loan repayment schedule – Rep was not present.

Meeting closed at 9.55pm

Date for next meeting – Monday 15th April 2013 at 7.30pm.